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NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 
 
ST JARLATH’S CHURCH YARRAGON 

 

The Parish Council of Trafalgar and Yarragon are holding a 

public meeting at St Jarlath‟s Church Hall 

Sunday November 18th 2018 at 11.00 am 

to hear from the Community of Yarragon regarding the possible 

closure of St Jarlath‟s Church 

(Written submissions are also welcome) 

Send to  

52 Waterloo Rd Trafalgar 3824 

or email bkrots@dcsi.net.au before November 14th 2018. 
 

From the Warragul Guardian, Tuesday 24th April 1900. 
YARRAGON CATHOLIC CHURCH. A MAGNIFICENT 
STRUCTUBE. OPENING AND DEDICATION.  
The Roman Catholic of Yarragon should indeed be proud of their 
new church, which for elegance and finish compares most 
favorably with any sacred edifice. in the district. 
 The opening ceremony took place on Sunday morning last, the 
officiating clergymen being the Revs. Father Coyne,.(Warragul), 
Father Coleman, (Morwell), and the Very Rev. Father Maher, 
O.M, (of Melbourne).  
The pretty little church was well filled, and the enthusiasm with 
which the adherents of the religion have entered into the 
determination of speedily having the building free of debt can be 
gauged from the fact that nearly £100 was realised by the special 
collection in aid of the building fund. The ceremony of blessing 
the church was impressively performed.by, the Rev Father 
Coleman, and the Rev. Father Coyne conducted mass. 

ROLLO STREET RECONSTRUCTION 
 

The tender for the 
reconstruction of Rollo 
Street Yarragon was 
accepted by Council  on 
12 September 2018, with 
work to commence late in 
2018.  The Plane trees will 
be replaced by smaller 
semi advanced 
Japanese Elm 
Trees along both 
sides of the road 
on the nature 
strip. 
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The Yarragon Community 
Newsletter is produced monthly by 
community volunteers. 
 
Editors Jen Lowe, 
Christine Whiley, Inge 
Mitchell. 
Printer R.M.I. Print, —Warragul 

 
Pick up your copy, make donations, or 
leave items for inclusion in next month's 
newsletter, at: 

 Yarragon Newsagency  

 Post Office 

 Foodworks 

 Yarragon Pharmacy 
 

Contact us: 
Yarragon Community Newsletter 

PO Box 209, Yarragon  3823 

Email: yarragonnews@gmail.com 

Phone : 0428 218 111 
 

Items for inclusion may be emailed, or 
placed in any of the donation boxes.  
Please include your name & phone 
number. 
 

Subscribe to receive the  

e-newsletter version (in colour) by emailing 
your name & email address to 

yarragonnews@gmail.com 
 

Advertising space is available & limited. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please organise advertising with the editor, details 
above. 
 
The remarks or views expressed in this  
publication are not necessarily the views of the 
Editor, Committee of Management, or any 
volunteer involved in the production of this 
newsletter. 

Although every effort is taken in the 
compilation and printing of this newsletter, no 
responsibility is taken for any errors that may 
occur.  

© 2018 Yarragon Community Newsletter  

 

NEXT DEADLINE:   

F o r  N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 8  
2 6 t h  O c t o b e r  12 noon 

 

1/8 page $30 

1/4 page or banner $60 

1/3 page  $80 

1/2 page $100 

Full page  $120 
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Yarragon Lions Club,  Bonsai Display      5 
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Latrobe Community Services and Community Expo   7 
Yarragon Bowls Club, CWA Craft Display,  Reflections, Baw Baw Shire 
Council News           8 

Baw Baw Arts Alliance, Local Choirs Musical Adventure    9 

Yarragon Football Netball Club, Good Friday Appeal 2019   10 

Advertisements from our wonderful Yarragon Businesses   11 

Your events Wrap up         12 

 

 

 
Gippsland‟s Baw Baw  

GARDEN AND HOME EXPO  
Lardner Park field days site, via 

Warragul.  
9am - 4pm 13th & 14th October, 2018  
www.drouinlions.org.au/gardenexpo  

 

Rainfall for Yarragon 2018 compared with 2017 & 2016 
As recorded in McIntyre Rd 

 
 
 

 2018 
mils 

2017 
mils 

2016 
mils 

January 54 33 73.5 

February 15 83.5 16 

March 46 35 64 

April 40 64 40 

May 140.5 66 95 

June 75.5 42.5 106 

July 127 93 148 

August 106 150.5 80 

September 92.5 191.5 76 

YTD Total 696.5 759 698.5 
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 By Marcus Hanley 
 22 September, 2018 

With a great 
weather forecast 
for market day, 

we knew we were in for a busy day. John the 
veggie man was returning, Cheryl had her 
seedlings all potted for sale, we had an egg-
cellent sale on our local free range eggs, and all 
the regular stalls were geared up for action. 
And the food stalls sold like hot cakes! The fruit 
and vegetable stall reported their best market for 
quite some time, we sold twice as many eggs as 
usual with the special we had on them, and 
Hope Farm bread also had their best day in 
some time. 
Cheryl was rushed off her feet selling the 
seedlings, with a couple of phone calls made to 
her husband for backup stock. She does a great 
job growing these each year from her property 
and always does well at the markets. She‟ll be 
back next month with some more seedlings for 
those that missed out. She has a wide range of 
tomato seedlings as well as a variety of other 
vegetable seedlings, so drop in next month and 
grab some and get your veggie garden going! 

The craft portion of the market also reported a 
busy day. With new stall holder Carol and her 
handmade bags selling well and Di Armstrong 
with her photo cards also having a good day 
inside the main hall. 

It was also that time again for the market AGM 
held at the conclusion of the market. With 
around 20 stallholders in attendance, it was 
voted to keep the current committee structure 
with Marcus Hanley, Gaye Kent and Cheryl 
Francis again accepting the roles of President, 
Treasurer and Secretary respectively. 
Next market is on Saturday October 27

th
, but the 

November market clashes with the state election 
which uses the public hall, and we play second 
fiddle and are currently looking to hold the 
market on the same day but down on the grass 
near the main public toilets along the service 
road. Baw Baw Shire are ok with this idea, so 
we hope to finalise this in the coming weeks. 
See you on October 27

th
! 
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The Murray Family 
Comprising: Jack, George and their sisters Margaret (Madge) 
and Catherine (Nina). 
Mr Andrew Murray was Mayor of Balwyn and named that 
suburb.  
Early in 1876 one of his sons, Jack, received a letter from a 
companion which read – “Dear Jack, come up to Gippsland and 
take up a selection. The land is the very best in the world.  All 
you have to do is cut the scrub, and burn it. You can sew 
English grasses in the ashes.  After the Autumn rain the grass 
comes up at once, and in six weeks you can put cattle on and 
fatten them.” 
The letter led to Jack, George and Margaret taking up 
selections as near as possible to where they thought the railway 
station would be placed.  Jack‟s area was 320 acres, Margaret‟s 
was 160 acres and George 290, making 770 in all. 
They little knew what they were letting themselves in for. 
The land is situated to the North of  Murray Rd, between Loch 
Street and Hazeldean Rd. 
George Murray later wrote, “Though we were in the heart of a 
mighty forest, it took a considerable time to get sawmills into 
working order and to have our homes built. We had to rely on 
the pit saw and pit-sawyers to furnish the sawn timber for them.  
We moved from our tents into a partially built house and were 
glad to get under a roof as sixty inches of rain fell that year, and 
while we had lived under canvas we hardly knew what it was to 
have a dry blanket to sleep on, or a dry shirt to put on.” 
The old home by the big oak tree first had a shingle roof, later 
replaced by iron.  Bricks were made on the site for a double 
chimney and wash-house. 
When the house was completed they were joined by their 
mother, Jessie Murray, and sister Catherine. 
The family later owned a house in the main street of Yarragon 
and also had a small property near the Moe River. 
The postmaster in 
1879 was Mr J 
Murray and in 
1883 Miss M 
Murray was 
appointed as the 
first post mistress. 
George Murray 
was a Sergeant 
when D Company 
of Mounted Rifles 
Regiment was 
formed in 
Warragul in 1885. 
In 1905, after two 
previous failed 
attempts to 
establish a butter 
factory in 
Yarragon, a co-
operative was 
formed to purchase 
the factory, 
offering 2000 
shares at 1pound 
each.  The 
Yarragon Co-
operative took over 
the factory on September 19 1905 with RL Amess, then CF 

Sheehan  as manager..  The pioneer directors were Thomas 
O‟Toole, Michael Harvey, Harry Williams of Allambee, J P 
Mahoney and R Roberts with George Murray as secretary. 
All four of the family maintained their single status.  Murray 
Street and Murray‟s Road perpetuates their name. 
Mrs Murray died in November 1888, at the age of 67 years.  A 
falling limb from a tree struck her on the head.  Lack of 
medical attention and blood poisoning caused her death. 
Jack Murray died at the age of 72 in March 1922.  Catherine 
died in January, 1933, aged 80.  Madge was 77 when she died 
in 1935 and George Houston Murray lived to the age of 83 
when he was buried in January 1938.  George Murray had a 
genial nature and a good sense of humour. 
There were some beautiful trees around his home which they 
named “Balbreccan” meaning the home of the bracken. 
 
References: “From the Dawning 1878-1978 Waterrloo 
Yarragon” 
“So Tall the Trees” by  John Adams 

 

I found this article by Dorothy Murray I do not know that she 

was related but it is an interesting perspective of a 13 year old. 

It was published in the Leader, 21 July 1906. 

AN AUSTRALIAN WINTER. Yarragon, 
23/6/1906. 
Dear Cinderella, — I will take for my subject, "An Australian 

Winter," or rather, "A West Gippsland Winter.' It is at present 

cold and wet, the whole district presenting a very dismal aspect 

indeed. The sky is heavy, dull, grey, and the rain is pouring 

pitilessly down on the sodden earth. The great, dead gumtrees 

on the hills look gaunt and spectral in the fast deepening dusk. 

Last year we had snow three times. I woke up in the morning, 

and saw that everything was covered in glistening white snow. I 

was afraid we were going to have it again this year, but 1 don't 

think we will now. The creeks are roaring down the hillsides in 

a foaming, brown torrent leaping from rock to rock forming 

miniature falls. A few days ago we had some very severe frosts 

which killed a great number of plants in gardens on the flats. 

There were also, several heavy fogs, but we, who live on the 

hills do not have them so badly as those on low lying ground. 

These fogs do not clear away until about (11) eleven o'clock, 

and one standing on a hill would, imagine that one was looking 

at a sea, stretching away to the mountain beyond. Have you 

ever experienced a Gippsland fog, Cinderella? If you have, I 

am certain you may never want to do so again, as they are so 

bitterly cold, but they have one good advantage, and that is, 

that the day is always so lovely after it. I must now tell you 

about the pleasant part of this winter. Until about a week ago 

the weather was exceptionally fine. The days were bright with 

sunshine, and the roads were actually dusty, a very wonderful 

thing indeed for West Gippsland. — I remain yours sincerely, 

DOROTHY MURRAY. 13 yrs.  

Jen Lowe 

George Murray 
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By Pat McPhie 
 
Sadly for us we have lost 
another club member, 
Ken Trezise and his 
lovely wife, Rose, who 
has helped us out many 
times.  They have left 
their home now and hope 

to enjoy a new life with their new car and 
caravan.  Good luck to you both and thanks for 
all you have done for our club. 

 
 
Our Christmas Raffle tickets are selling well 
already.  Thanks for helping us.  The winning 
numbers will be drawn out of the barrel at our 
Senior Citizens Christmas Dinner on 12th 
December.  All Yarragon Seniors are welcome 
to enjoy the evening. 
 
Drouin Lions are having their Garden Expo at 
Lardner Park on Saturday 13th and Sunday 
14th October.  Our club will be there too with our 
caravan to help you all have a good feed on 
your day. 

BONSAI DISPLAY 
 

Warragul Bonsai Group in conjunction with Gardivalia 
is holding a display of members bonsai trees which 
will showcase traditional and contemporary styles as 
well as native plants. Visitors can see how a bonsai 
can be developed. 
The exhibition is to be held at Community College 
Gippsland, 71 Korumburra- Warragul rd Warragul, on 
Saturday 27th October. The exhibition will be open 
from 10.00 am to 4.00 PM. Admission is $5.00, 
seniors are $2.00 and children free. 
Warragul Bonsai Group is a collection of people of all 
ages who share an interest in bonsai. The group is 
for both beginner and experienced enthusiasts to 
learn and share Bonsai knowledge. 
New members and visitors are always welcome to 
join them in an informal setting where they discuss all 
aspects of Bonsai. Meetings are held at 7.30 PM on 
the third Thursday each month at Community College 
Gippsland, workshops are held on the Saturday 
following the meeting, where members can work on 
their trees and learn from the more experienced 
members. 
Any enquiries can be directed to the secretary on 
0418311921Come and experience Bonsai - the 
fascinating art of miniature of trees. This ancient art 
form will mesmerize and excite you! 

Rose and Ken Trezise selling lots of raffle tickets in 2015 
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Magic in Nature 

Sculpture & drawing exhibition: 6 – 28 October 

Drawing demonstrations by Janet Matthews: 7th & 20th October 

Exhibition open daily: 10 - 5 

Town & Country Gallery, 111 Princes Hwy, Yarragon  

03 5634 2229 

www.townandcountrygallery.com.au 

 

Darren Gilbert and Janet Matthews live and breathe a passion for the natural world and its glorious inhabitants.  They share the 

motivation and challenge to reveal the magic of nature through their drawings and sculptures.  Taking every opportunity to 

immerse themselves in their surrounds:  drives along country roads, walks through the bush, silently observing birds and creatures 

in their natural habitat; both Darren & Janet feel a strong emotional response to the sights, smells and textures of the environment, 

a response that plays out in their minds for months, before they begin to make a sketch or start a composition on the drawing board.   

 

„Magic in Nature‟ is a celebration of the beauty and drama that plays out in our gardens and natural landscape that often goes 

unnoticed – the conversation between birds, the busy routines of bees, the fleeting dance of dragonflies, the translucence of 

flowers, the gnarly formation of Banksia nuts... nature provides the actors and the backdrop; Janet & Darren are the creative 

directors that bring the production to life! 

 

Once again Janet Matthews will generously offer drawing demonstrations: 1-4pm, Sunday 7th October and Saturday 20th October.  

Janet is a highly regarded drawing teacher; her demonstrations are a real treat – sharing her award-winning skills with discussion of 

materials, composition and the special techniques she has developed 

over many years as a professional artist. 
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Baw Baw Shire Council News. 

Free Green Waste drop off days: 
Lardner Transfer Station, Simpsons Rd Lardner—
Sunday 21 October, 10am to 4pm.  Up to 3 cubic 
metres per household. 

 

Have Your Say on Recreation Master Plan Reviews 

of which Dowton Park is on the list.  See 
Council website. www.bawbawshire.vic.gov.au 

The Australian Ballet‟s performance “Ballet under 
the Stars” is coming to Baw Baw Shire in 2019.  
More details to follow. 

CWA Craft Display. 
 

A CWA Craft Display will be returning to Yarragon Hall 
after a very long absence. 
The display will feature the work of members of Branches 
from Bunyip to Flynn - the Latrobe Central Group of the 
Country Women‟s Association of Victoria Inc. 
We are celebrating the 90th Birthday of the Association by 
staging this retrospective collection of work by members 
past and present - and we hope to collect some items from 
members of the disbanded Yarragon Branch. 
There will be a wide variety of techniques on display which 
will show case the talents of women in our community. 
Saturday 6th October and Sunday 7th October from 10.00am 
to 4.00pm. 
Admission $5.00. Under 18 years free. 
Contact Wendy 0417 352 258 for details. 

Yarragon 
Bowling Club 
 

The Lawn Bowls Season is quickly 
approaching. The Pennant Season is 
due to commence in early October for 
both the Mid-Week and Saturday 

teams. 
If you are interested in trying bowls there are 2 
opportunities: 

Every 1st, 3rd and 5th Thursday of the month, from 
October to March inclusive, we have Twilight 
Bowls. It involves playing a few ends, no 
experience is needed, followed by a 2 course 
meal. The price is $15 per person. For catering 
purposes names need to be on the list by 5pm the 
prior Tuesday. The list is located just inside the 
door or names can be rung through on the Club 
mobile 0490 831 283. Remember the deadline – 
5pm the prior Tuesday. To participate in the 
bowling, names need to be in by 5pm on the day 
with play commencing about 5:30pm. 

Each Wednesday from 1pm the Club holds practice 
at a cost of $5 for green fees. 

All are welcome. Come along – give it a try, you‟ll have 
a good time if you join in. 
Finally the Yarragon Bowling Club would like to thank 
the Sponsors and donors who have already come on 
board for the 2018/19 season. In your future purchases 
please consider using the following suppliers and local 
supporters. Without their generosity we would not 
survive financially. As of 11th September the list of 
sponsors and supporters is: 

Trafalgar and District Bendigo Bank 
Yarragon Automotive 
Yarragon Pharmacy 
Westfalia 
Warragul Dental (Paul White) 
Café Piccolo 

If you have a business that would like to join our list of 
sponsors and supporters please ring the Club mobile 
0490 831 283 and a representative will follow you up to 
discuss a mutually agreeable arrangement. 

Saying those hard words 
 

I was brought up to be „nice‟. One of my mother‟s regular sayings 
was, „If you can‟t say something nice, don‟t say anything.‟ Now, 
there is some wisdom in this, especially with a family of extroverts 
who need to learn to control their words. On the other hand, there 
are times when we need to put in limits or boundaries. It is 
absolutely acceptable to speak up when someone has wronged us 
or not done what they promised. We need carefully think out a 
situation where we have found that someone has overstepped our 
boundaries.  We need to speak up! Thoughtfully and with 
compassion is the best way to approach saying hard words. Our 
aim to improve the relationship by clarifying our needs and where 
the other person has upset us, not to get revenge!  
Those who have researched the best ways to give negative 
feedback say it is better to present our concerns when the person is 
calm and not busy on something else. Earlier in the day also works 
better. It seems that it is better to come straight out with the issue 
rather than paying complements since this may tinge future 
positive feedback as people wait for the „but…‟ 
If you find it difficult to speak out concerns, remember that this 

process aims to make our small part of the world a happier, safer 

and more fulfilling place to be.  May the God of steadfastness and 

encouragement grant you to live in harmony with one another, 

Romans 15:5 

You are invited to join us any Sunday, and these occasions are  

especially interesting: 

October 7th, 830am: Blessing of the Animals- bring your pet- or 

a picture of your pet or wild species- as we celebrate the joy 

animals bring us. 

October 14th 8.30am Our new Bishop Richard Treloar will preach 

at St Mark's     2.30pm A regional gathering to meet Bishop 

Richard, hear his views and participate in a Q & A 

REFLECTIONS By Rev Sue Jacka 
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Local Choirs Prepare for a Musical 
Adventure 
 
The Latrobe Chorale and the West Gippsland Chorale have begun an 
exciting project preparing to participate in an exciting musical event. 
Both choirs will  be performing in a production of Sir Karl Jenkins’ new 
work, Symphonic Adiemus and Giocomo Puccini’s much loved Missa di 
Gloria. The concert will be on November 25 at 3p.m. in Warragul. It will 
be presented in the newly developed West Gippsland Arts Centre 
(WGAC).  
 
For the concert, the Latrobe Chorale and the West Gippsland Chorale 
will join the Heidelberg Choral Society and a forty-five piece orchestra 
to present the two very different works.The performance will be 
conducted by  Peter Bandy, 

Symphonic Adiemus is a contemporary composition that was conceived 

by by Sir Karl Jenkins to draw on both classical principles and the 

flavours of world music.  It uses the massed choir as a musical 

instrument and they will sing in a totally made up language with the 

orchestra and a variety of percussion instruments.  

Puccini’s Messa di Gloria was first performed in 1880 and is a much 

loved piece in the western classical music tradition. For this work the 

choirs and orchestra will be joined by soloists Jeremy Kleeman (bass 

baritone) and Timothy Reynolds (tenor) to make a very special 

afternoon of music. 

The West Gippsland Chorale is based in Warragul where they are 

conducted by Simon Loveless and accompanied by Lisa Fraser. The 

Latrobe Chorale rehearses in Morwell with their musical director Mary 

Mirtschin and pianist Brian Chapman.  Singers in the two choirs are 

drawn from a wide area of Central and West Gippsland. With the 

Heidelberg Choral Society and their orchestra coming from Melbourne 

for this concert, there will be more than two hundred singers and 

musicians on the stage. 

The re-developed WGAC auditorium will be able to accommodate an 

audience of more than 600 people, so the choirs are hoping for a big 

turn out for this exciting event. 

Tickets are on sale now and cost $45 full price or $40 concession. 

Those under eighteen pay 

$20, and group booking 

tickets for ten or more 

people will cost $40.  

Bookings can be made 

through WGAC by calling  

5624 2456 or booked on line 

at  www.wgac.com.au.  

This project is supported by 

the Victorian Government 

through Creative Victoria. 

Spring always brings welcome relief from the sometimes gloomy days of Winter. Suddenly people 
want to be out and about and local communities begin offering a wide variety of activities. This is no less true for the 
community of artists under the banner of the Baw Baw Arts Alliance. This not for profit Arts organisation has so many 
offerings to choose from it can be difficult making a choice. 
Jessie McLennan and Prue Barridge, local artists and art teachers, are offering a „Kids Arts Holiday‟ activity once again. 
On September 28 the Trafalgar Artspaces in the Trafalgar Railway Station will be awash with children‟s voices and all 
the materials needed for Jessie‟s and Prue‟s vibrant sewing and craft workshop. $10 is all it costs; just enough to cover 
materials. Bookings are essential for this activity so contact Prue on 0417 500 244. 
Come October there is lots happening in the Baw Baw Arts Alliance galleries. At the „Station Gallery‟, Yarragon, the 
major exhibition will be a celebration of all things Spring 
like in the „Flora Exhibition‟. Artists are contributing works 
in felt, stitch, paint, clay, mixed media, print all designed to 
link to a Spring theme.  
If you are not an artist you can still contribute to this 
exhibition by participating in an „Enchanted Flowers‟ 
workshop at the first Warragul Arts Market of the Spring 
and Summer season for 2018. On October 20, this free 
market activity runs from 9am to 1pm and will enable you 
to share in the creation of a flower garland to be installed 
at the „Station Gallery‟. While at the Arts Market you will be 
surrounded by artisans, painters, potters, sculptors, 
printmakers and live music. 
Keeping the floral theme in mind Marlene Ogden has a felt 
flower workshop on Friday, October 12, in Artspace 1, 
Trafalgar Railway Station Gallery. This is part of „Seniors‟ 
Week‟ activities in the Baw Baw Shire. Contact Marlene on 
5634 2790. 

.Another offering from the Alliance is a week-long exhibition of artworks at the Trafalgar Holden Museum. This free to 
visit exhibition, called „The Lion Sleeps Tonight‟, runs from October 7 to October 14. 
Carol Monson         

Jessie McLennan and Prue Barridge,  Kids Art teachers. 

Geoff Leunig, President of the West 
Gippsland Chorale and Joelle 

Champert, President of The Latrobe 
Chorale sign a memorandum of 

understanding  for the jointly managed 
project. 

http://www.wgac.com.au/


Page 10  -Yarragon Community Newsletter OCTOBER 2018 

 

Yarragon Football Netball Club News 
 By Paula Borsato 

 
As we come to the end of 
another season, there is a 
lot happening at club level. 
Presentation night was a 
great success. The annual 
Fishing Trip Raffle winners 
were drawn on the night,  
1st Brian Tuck, 2nd 

Stanga, 3rd Arnie Barber. Congratulations to all 
the award winners, the volunteers and everyone 
that puts into the running of the club each and every 
week. We are always welcoming to new faces, so if 
you‟re new to town and want to get to know some 
local residents then the best place is the club. There 
is a lot of talk regarding the move to the Ellinbank 
League. The voting by members was unanimously 
in favour of this. The decision is still pending at the 
time of writing this sentence........More to follow 
soon. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
30

TH
 OCTOBER   7.30PM    

DOWTON PARK SOCIAL ROOMS. 
  
Come along and be involved for the 2019 season. 
It‟s set to be one of change. As Confucius says 
“Many hands make light work” . 
  

PANTHER PRIDE. 

2019 GOOD FRIDAY APPEAL – DONATIONS NEEDED  
$68,180.20 and counting..... 
Over the past 4 years the community of Yarragon has raised $68,180.20 for the Royal 
Children’s Hospital Good Friday Appeal!! 
We need the help of the whole community on this one…. 

·         Do you own a business? 
·         Do you work for a business? 
·         Do you provide a service? 
·         Are you confident to ask, send an email, a text message, a Facebook 
message or send a pigeon?  (A letter of request / Authority to Fundraise Certificate, 
can be supplied if required) 

  
Did you answer yes to any of the above? Excellent! We need your help. 

  
Our main fundraisers will be an Online Auction held mid November 2018 and the Annual 
Monster Raffle which is held on Good Friday itself, 19th April 2019. 
We are seeking and would greatly appreciate any donation big or small!  ( We are also still 
on the hunt for a MAJOR Prize for our Monster Raffle) 
  
As a HUGE thank you, we will acknowledge all donations on our social media pages, local 
press and on the night! 
Without the generous support of companies, businesses and Individuals alike we can’t 
make this happen. 
  
We look forward to the Community of Yarragon getting involved in seeking donations for 
these fundraising events. 
Email: yarragongfa@gmail.com 

mailto:yarragongfa@gmail.com
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Open 7 days a week. 
 

Wide range of goods to cater for your daily needs. 
 

In Store Specials and Catalogue Specials weekly. 
 

It is our pleasure to offer locals good service. 

S O U T H E  R N  R  I  D G E  

E L E C T R I C A L 
  

  

FULLY QUALIFIED ELECTRICIAN  

IN YARRAGON 
  
  

DOMESTIC—NEW HOUSING, RE-WIRING, LED UPGRADES,  

LIGHTING & POWER POINTS 
  

COMMERCIAL—NEW AND EXISTING 
  

AGRICULTURE—AFTER HOURS SERVICE AVAILABLE 
  

PH: 0419 683 676 
EMAIL: SOUTHERNRIDGE.ELECTRICAL@GMAIL.COM 

REC 24900 
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REGULAR EVENTS 

MONDAYS 
 

West Gippsland Mobile Library 
2:30 - 5:30pm 
Yarragon Public Hall carpark,  
 

Yarragon Fire Brigade 
8:00 pm 
1A Murray Street, 
Secretary Geoff Conway  

0418 318 900 
Email: yarragonfb@gmail.com 
 

TUESDAYS 
Yarragon Craft Group 

9.30am - 12.30pm 
Uniting Church Hall, Campbell St 
Bring along your own lunch and work or 
come along for a cuppa and a chat 
 
JAFFAS after school program for primary 

school children, at St Mark’s Anglican 
Church, Loch St, 3.30-5.30 pm.   
Gold coin donation. 
 

YDCA 
Yarragon & District Community Association 

Next meeting  Tuesday 16 October 2018. 
7.00pm 

Yarragon Fire Brigade, Murray Street. 
All welcome. 

WEDNESDAYS 

Gardening Group 
9 - 10am 
Yarragon Medical Centre 
Campbell Street 
 

Yarragon Playgroup 

9:30 - 11:30am 
Yarragon Public Hall, Campbell St 
Contact Jacinta on 0401 824 195 
 

Yarragon Lions Club 
2nd & 4th Wednesdays 7pm  
St Jarlath’s Catholic Hall, Rollo St 
President: Tony Hayes  0428 325 134 

THURSDAYS 

Yarragon Bowls Club  
Shady Creek Rd 
Telephone: 0490 831 283  
Social game night only October to April. 
1st, 3rd &5th Thursday, Followed by a meal, 
orders to be placed by 5:30 pm on the Tues-
day prior. 
 

SATURDAYS 

Yarragon Craft & Produce Market 

Fourth Saturday 8am - 1pm 

Yarragon Public Hall, Campbell Street 
Enquiries:  Gaye Kent  0427 342 430 

SUNDAYS  
St Mark’s Anglican Church, Loch St, 
Rev Sue Jacka, ph: 5633 1021 

Morning Worship, 8:30am 
 

St David’s Uniting Church, Campbell St 
Watch the notice board at the front of the 
church for details. 
 

St Jarlath’s Catholic Church, Rollo St 
Father Bernie Krotwaar, ph: 5633 1166 
10am Mass on 1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 

MORE THAN ONCE A WEEK  
 

Heart Foundation Yarragon Walkers 
Starting at ROTUNDA,  
9:30am, in all weathers  
Tuesday and Thursday:  
approx. 45 min town circuit 
 
Enquiries Angela Greenall  5624 3545 

 
 
 
 

Baw Baw Arts Alliance 
Station Gallery, Princ-
es Highway. 
m.0490 173 103 
Wed-Sun. 10.30 – 4 
EXHIBITIONS,  
GALLERY & SALES 
Classes with Tutors – apply at Station 
Weekly drop-in sessions @ Trafalgar Station 
Monday- Painting Group 
Tuesday – MmaD Group (mixed media) 
Wednesday- am -Clay group 
                      pm -Just drawing 
Thursday –Mosaic group 
Friday – Fibres group 

 
OCTOBER: 
6-7: CWA Craft Display P8 
6-28 Sculpture and drawing 
exhibition   P6 
13,14: Baw Baw Garden and 
Home Expo    P2 
16:  YDCA meeting 
20: Yarragon Spring Clean P1  
27: Yarragon Craft and Produce 

Market  P3 
27: State Elections 
27: Bonsai display  P5 
30: Yarragon Football Netball 
AGM    P10 
 
NOVEMBER: 
18: Public meeting St Jarlath‟s 

Catholic Church  
 P1 

18:  Latrobe Emergency Services 
and Community Expo   P7 

WHAT’S ON IN  
OCTOBER?  

yarragonnews.potatoit.com 
 

stores current & previous editions of Yarragon Newsletter.  
  

Need computer support?  PotatoIT.com can help with:  

* Fixing hardware & software  * Web page development 
* Developing and designing software  * Networking 

* Design & setup computerised security systems 
  

NO JOB IS TOO SMALL.  Quotes are free and Eric can come to you. 


